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The meeting began at 3:07 p.m.

The minutes of June 27, 2007 were approved.

Beginning of Semester Parking Update
For the first two weeks of school there is a grace period in which Campus Police personnel aren’t citing vehicles.  Students are instructed on where to park when the lots are full.

We are now past the third week of school and the parking lots have cleared up.  There are sufficient available spaces to park, notably on the top level of the parking structure.  Some students are still parking in unmarked stalls on the Redondo Beach Boulevard side of campus because they think that because they were able to park in unmarked stalls at the beginning of the semester they can do so now.  Beginning Monday of next week, there will be citing for all violations.

Staff and faculty who arrive on campus during the late morning still have problems finding parking especially now with all the construction taking place on campus.  At the Campus Police division meeting a suggestion was made to convert Lot L (Pie) into staff parking to alleviate staff parking problems during construction.

In Lot D, thirty stalls were lost due to construction.  Construction is estimated to be done in two to three weeks and the area will be reopened for parking.  There is still visitor parking in Lot D, where staff can park in the visitor stalls if there is no parking.

Signage Update
Signs were ordered for Lot J and some signs were removed because they caused confusion.  “No Skateboarding” signs were also ordered and will be posted on the entrances that lead to the inner campus.  A “Do Not Enter” sign will be posted in Lot C by the Technical Arts building.  The signs have arrived and will be posted in the lots on Friday.  
Lights on Crenshaw Boulevard
Carolee Casper noticed that there were no lights on the campus road along Crenshaw Boulevard ever since the road reopened on August 3rd.  Last night it was noticed that there were some lights on the street side but not on the building side.  She was advised to call Campus Police for matters like this and they will notify the appropriate personnel.
Reserve Stalls Update
The recommendation brought up at a previous meeting to have no red reserved parking during construction has been reviewed and is going up the chain of command.

Construction Vendors Parking
Construction workers have been parking in staff lots.  They were told not to by Facilities.  Some vehicles were cited and their tickets were not voided.  They are now parking in Lot L (pie).  
Pictures of the new permanent dropoff zone in front of the administration building were shown.  Dal spoke to Tom Brown and additional signage will be posted in that area.  A catering truck for the construction workers has been parking there and was told not to anymore.  
The new five story parking structure will go up for bid probably by next month.  A signal light will be placed at the exit to Redondo Beach Boulevard between Lot H and Lot F.  
Roundtable
Nina Velasquez – People have been parking and waiting in the turnaround area by the bookstore.  The flow of traffic needs to keep moving in this area.  She felt it would be better if we had more dropoff zones.
Bessie Coronado-Vigil – In response to her question about having more of a cadet presence in the parking lots, Dal said that we do have more cadets during the day and the cadets not only patrol the lots but also have other duties which require them to be in the buildings as well.
Sharin Nakayama – She wanted to thank the cadets and police personnel for being present more in Lot B.  She also thanked Dal for helping her count the blue stalls on campus.  
To be A.D.A. compliant, there has to be 1 blue stall per every 25 regular stalls.  The spaces have to be van accessible or wider than regular stalls.  There needs to be five feet from either side of the stall.  She wants to have some standardization of the blue stalls with the configuration of the new parking structure and surrounding parking. This would have to be brought up with the assistant directors involved in the planning stages.
As of July 12th, she had counted 60 blue curbs.

The meeting ended at 3:45 p.m.

